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The University of Colorado Graduate Telecommunications Program is actively involved '
in satellite system research for NASA and other aerospace and telecommunications organizations.
Further, based upon its research and teaching activities, it is also very much involved in
regulatory policy considerations. As such, we feel qualified to address certain of the regulatory

policy aspects of the referenced Digital Audio Radio (DAR) satellite system.

The referenced DAR satellite system involves two high-power broadcasting satellites,
launched into geostationary orbit during the middle of 1994. Approximately 100 channels of |
compact disk quality radio programming would be broadcast directly from the satellite to small,
low cost mobile and portable radios. Given the international scope of the offering, the limited
number of channels being offered and regulatory expenses of a conventional approach, a non-
common carrier regulatory structure is proposed. It is recommended that channel sales be
offered directly to local broadcasters as well as new programmers operating on a subscription

basis.

After preliminary review of the referenced DAR regulatory policy considerations, we
believe the above course of action would be the most streamlined, effective, and conducive to the

growth of this new service. The separation of satellite system operation from satellite system



programing should, of course, help to prevent abuses. The variety of programmer bptions
(advertiser supported or subscription) should also ensure that the public will get those service
that it best desires. A rigid common carrier structure would probably lead to service ihﬂexiBility, i

which wold not be in the public interest.

Finally, we note the rapid increase in demand for mobile satellite services and the need ‘
for new or expanded frequency allocations in this field to not only satellite CD radio, but also
AMSC, Tridium, ORBCOM, Starsys and others. Increased activity by the U.S. government to
pursue such goals at WARC/ORB 1992 should be ﬁndertaken as a matter of priority or all of

these exciting new initiatives will be seriously undermined or completely blocked.
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